
Mr. George Latimer
Office of the County Executive
Michaelian Office Building
148 Martine Avenue
White Plains, NY 10601

Dear Mr. Latimer:

On behalf of the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC), I am responding to your letter 
dated August 5, 2021, regarding NRC inspector coverage at the Indian Point Nuclear 
Generating (Indian Point) facility (Agencywide Documents Access and Management System 
Accession No. ML21229A245).  The NRC shares your view that on-site inspection is of 
paramount importance to ensure that the Indian Point facility is decommissioned safely.

As you noted in your letter, during the decommissioning phase, on-site inspection of Indian 
Point is provided by a variety of expert inspectors from the NRC’s Region I office.  These 
experts have the range of technical expertise needed to oversee activities specific to 
decommissioning, including spent fuel handling and storage.  Inspectors visit sites to observe 
the work being performed by licensees and their contractors.  Specifically, when the licensee 
conducts certain specialized decommissioning activities, these inspectors observe some of 
those activities by visiting the site, performing “walkdowns” (visual inspections), interviewing site 
personnel, and reviewing procedures and records.

Your letter requests that the NRC add a full-time resident inspector at Indian Point.  After careful 
consideration, the NRC staff has determined that maintaining full-time resident inspectors at 
Indian Point during decommissioning is not necessary to provide for the protection of the public 
health and safety, nor is a resident inspector necessarily the best method for effective regulatory 
oversight at the site.  This is because decommissioning activities present significantly fewer 
radiological and nuclear safety hazards than activities at an operating power reactor site.  A 
subset of decommissioning activities, spent fuel handling and storage-related activities, 
represent a higher risk that warrants more frequent NRC inspection, though such activities are 
usually limited in duration.  Oversight activities at decommissioning sites therefore lend 
themselves to continuing to utilize visiting inspectors with different areas of specialized 
expertise, as appropriate, to observe various ongoing licensee decommissioning activities. 
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If you have any questions, please contact me or have your staff contact Mr. Doug Tifft, Regional 
State Liaison Officer, NRC Region I, at (610) 337-6918 or Doug.Tifft@nrc.gov.

Sincerely,

        

Margaret M. Doane
Executive Director
  for Operations

Signed by Doane, Margaret
 on 09/15/21
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